TOWN COUNCIL SPECIAL MEETING
June 27, 2011

I. CALL TO ORDER

The special meeting of the Jamestown Town Council was called to order at 4:02 p.m. in the Jamestown Town Hall Rosamond A. Tefft Council Chambers at 93 Narragansett Avenue by Town Council President Michael Schnack. 

II. ROLL CALL

Town Council Members present:

Michael Schnack, President

Robert Bowen, Vice President

William Murphy

Michael White

Ellen Winsor

Also in attendance:

Christina Collins, Finance Director

Peter Ruggiero, Town Solicitor

Cheryl Fernstrom, Town Clerk

Absent:

Bruce R. Keiser, Town Administrator

III. EXECUTIVE SESSION

A motion was made by Robert Bowen with second by Michael White to enter into Executive Session pursuant to RIGL §42-46-5(a) Subsection (2) to discuss personnel issues. Voted unanimously in the affirmative.

Pursuant to RIGL §42-46-5(a) Subsection (2) the following vote was taken by the Jamestown Town Council to enter into Executive Session to discuss personnel issues:  Council President Schnack, Aye; Council Vice President Bowen, Aye; Councilor Murphy, Aye; Councilor White, Aye; and Councilor Winsor, Aye.    

The Jamestown Town Council reconvened its regular meeting at 4:30 p.m. The Jamestown Town Council entered into Executive Session at 4:03 p.m. by unanimous vote and that session has now ended by unanimous vote. Council President Schnack announced there were no votes taken in Executive Session.   

A motion was made by Robert Bowen with second by William Murphy to seal the Minutes of the Executive Session. Council President Schnack, Aye; Council Vice President Bowen, Aye; Councilor Murphy, Aye; Councilor White, Aye; and Councilor Winsor, Aye.  

IV. APPOINTMENT OF POLICE CHIEF

A motion was made by William Murphy with second by Michael White to appoint Edward Mello as Police Chief for the Town of Jamestown.
Discussion. Council President Schnack read the memorandum of Town Administrator Bruce Keiser dated June 24, 2011 regarding the Police Chief Appointment into the record as follows:

“Based on a unanimous decision of the 5-member Search Committee, I am recommending Police Chief Edward Mello for appointment as Police Chief in Jamestown. As indicated in his resume (see enclosed), Chief Mello has served in the top command post in Westerly since 2004. Previously he served the Department as Captain, Sergeant, and Patrol Officer. His law enforcement career in Westerly spans 23 years. The Search Committee believes that with a proven track record overseeing 49 sworn officers, Chief Mello will bring significant leadership capabilities to the Jamestown Police Department.

Chief Mello is highly respected by his peers in local law enforcement and currently serves as the President of the Rhode Island Police Chiefs’ Association. His administrative experience includes managing a $4.5 million police services operating budget, management representative in labor contract negotiations, and personnel administration. His facilities management skills are reflected in the hands on role he exercised in overseeing construction of the $12 million Westerly Police Station.

I would also note that Chief Mello served as a volunteer EMT for the Westerly Ambulance Corps for over 20 years. As Chief Financial Officer of that organization, he led a local fundraising campaign and managed the building of the $2.1 million ambulance facility.

He holds a master’s Degree in Administration of Criminal Justice from Boston University (2008) and is a 2005 graduate of the FBI National Academy in Quantico, VA.” 

Council members welcome Chief Mello to Jamestown and express their consensus he is the right person for the job. 

Back to the vote on the motion.  Voted unanimously in the affirmative.

Chief Mello thanked members of the Town Council and Search Committee for their time and appreciates the confidence they have in him. He will approach the duties and responsibilities of his new role in the same manner he has for his current role for the last 23 years in Westerly. He appreciates the transition afforded him and looks forward to getting to know members of the Town Council, Police Department and the Jamestown community.  He and his family look forward to a new chapter in their lives.

President Schnack stated the Chief’s contract and start date will be worked out over the next few weeks. 

V. ADJOURNMENT
A motion was made by Robert Bowen with second by William Murphy to adjourn. Voted unanimously in the affirmative.

The special meeting was adjourned at 4:35 p.m.

Attest:

Cheryl A. Fernstrom, CMC, Town Clerk

Copies to:
Town Council (5)



Town Administrator



Town Solicitor



Town Council Meeting 06.27.2011                                                                                            Page 3 of 3

